








•A small bag (our lockers are small)

•Reading folder which goes home daily

•Coat and hat/gloves, wet weather clothes, sun hat

•Outdoor shoes

•Lunch box, containing healthy snack and no plastic

•Water bottle

•No pencil case or toys should be brought into school.



•The school doors open at 8:35am.

•Children come in, place their small bag in their lockers and 
start a morning task. This time helps them to calm and focus 
on the day ahead and practice skills which will be applied in 
lessons.

•The doors close at 8.50am and children will need to enter 
through the office after this time.



• We try to keep children outside in all weathers. They will 
change into outdoor shoes and, if necessary, wet weather 
coat and trousers for break.

• Snacks should be healthy and without plastic wrappers. 
Fruit, cheese, vegetables are ideal in a reusable tub or bag.



• It is important that the children take more and more 
responsibility over their belongings. 

• An evening checklist is a good way to ensure that they 
remember everything they need in school for themselves.

• It would be great if children were used to packing their own 
school / PE bags by the end of the year. 



Celebration Assemblies
There will be celebration assemblies every Friday, where children may receive a 

certificate for being the Star of the Week. 

Class Charter
Each class start the year by creating their Class Charter, which forms the class rules that 
each child agreed to follow. 

House Points
House points will be awarded to children who follow the school values by showing 
polite manners, positive teamwork or excellent effort. 





• PE on Monday and Thursday (Wednesday and Thursdays for 
next 4 weeks due to Rugby Coaching. 

• Please ensure that your child’s PE kit remains in school from 
Monday to Friday and that all items of your child’s kit are 
named; please also check that it remains named.

• Any earrings must be removed for PE and long hair needs to 
be tied back. 



This year, Year 5 will have computing and library on Friday 
afternoons.
Children may take out one library book at a time. When this is 
returned, they can loan another book. We ask that any lost books 
are replaced.

This year, Year 5 will have outdoor learning in the summer 
term. The class will be split into two groups and will have their 
session on Thursdays. Each group will have at least 3 sessions.



Each week your child should: 

Read daily (in their heads and aloud); 

Practise the weekly spellings daily (using Spelling Shed as well 
as the honeycomb strategies provided);

Practise times tables daily (using Times Table Rockstars as 
well as other methods). 

Once a week, the children may also receive one short writing 
or maths task to complete. This will be sent home on 
Thursday and should be handed in by Tuesday.










